
I’m looking forward to SoutheastCon 2022, and we have a full schedule planned. Our 
meetings start Fri morning at 8:00. They include committee reports, training on vtools, 
OU Analytics, NextGen, automatic website updates, hosting conferences, growing your 
section, and much, much, more. Andrew Seely will be running Sr. Member roundups, so 
it’s a great opportunity to apply for Sr. Member. The MOVE truck will be on site, and 
you are encouraged to take a tour. On Friday evening, we will have a welcome 
reception, and on Saturday morning, WiE is presenting a panel of talented women at a 
breakfast. The breakfast is only $10, and you will be glad you spent the time and 
money to attend.  
 
I want to thank the entire SoutheastCon 2022 team for all their hard work to make this 
meeting a success. It has been a long two years since we’ve been able to get together, 
and I’m looking forward to a successful SoutheastCon.  
 
According to the CDC, the COVID-19 Community Level in Mobile County is LOW, and 
the CDC recommendation is COVID-19 vaccines and to get tested if you have 
symptoms. Naturally, the situation can change over time, and you should check the 
community level at the beginning of SoutheastCon. Masks will be provided for all 
attendees. 
 
As always, thanks for all you do for IEEE, and I’ll see you in Mobile! 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Theresa Brunasso  
IEEE R3 Director 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/your-health/covid-by-county.html

